Ms. Jean Price %

U.S. Senator Lindsey Graham

530 Johnnie Dodd Boulevard

Suite 202

Mount Pleasant, South Carolina 29464

4, August 2003

Ms. Price;

I am writing to request the intervention of The Honorable Senator Graham, in a matter before the United States Equal Employment Opportunity Commission for retaliation in an attempt to hire a African-American female, fulltime, The Federal Communications Commission for violations of FCC regulations and law and The Federal Bureau of Investigation for a terrorist inspired threat on my life received in inter-state email.

EEOC Charge number: 140A201867 filed 8/29/2002, received by EEOC 9/4/2002. 

Dates of discrimination inclusive from 2/1/2002 to discharge and 7/25/2002:

It is now nearly a year later and there has been no investigative fact-finding. A fact-finding meeting was set April 24-25 of 2003, but only after I had to cite EEOC enforcement guidelines showing the EEOC has jurisdiction. I was told then not to argue legal matters with them.

Ever since the EEOC investigator canceled the fact-finding meeting I have been unable to have him schedule one. Each request in email is responded to with a promise for action but none has occurred. 

This case involves complaints filed with the FCC to which no response has been forthcoming, the FBI where it was refused, as the threat against my life was not ‘current’. 

The EEOC has ignored its processing deadlines, violated its own regulations and refused to prosecute the case without holding a fact-finding meeting, attempting to have me request a letter of suit authorization to do away with the case numerous times. The FCC has ignored the filing of the complaint. The FBI has rejected the complaint for investigation. The EEOC has refused to process the complaint. I did not receive a confirmation copy of the EEOC complaint until after October 17, 2003 only after I specifically requested it.

I am asking for intervention in having the EEOC case assigned to a competent investigator, to have the EEOC’s enforcement guidelines adhered to and to have the FCC and FBI properly investigate and respond. The FBI did not respond until I called the field office to speak to an investigator where investigation was refused. No written response has been forthcoming from FCC or FBI.

All claims, complaints and filings are available in documentation including 188 individual evidentiary documents.

I remain,

Respectfully Yours;

Lee Kent Hempfling

53 Muirfield Parkway

Charleston SC 29414

Home: 843-225-6310

Cell: 843-227-1996

